

approved 19

Town of Carver, Board of Health

Posted in accordance with the Provisions of M.G.L. Chapter 30A, Section 20B

Board of Health meeting minutes for June 11, 2019, Carver Town Hall, Meeting Room 3

Attendees: Arthur Borden, Chairman; Eric Mueller, Member

Also Present: Kevin Forgue, Health Agent

Absent: Barry Callis, Member

Meeting called to order, by Mr. Borden, at 5:06 PM

Public Hearings:

On the application of Twenty Twelve LLC requesting the following variances associated with a septic system upgrade at 79 Wenham Road, on a 13,612 sq. ft. lot, Map 99, Lot 1, pursuant to 310 CMR 15.405 Local Upgrade Approval.

- To allow a soil absorption system to be 67' from the abutting well at 2 McFarlin Road
- To allow a soil absorption system to be 52' from the locus well

Joe Webby, Webby Engineering – Presented the plan to the Board. Neighbor was notified.

Mr. Mueller – It looks like the best spot for it. Mr. Webby – We are below gradient.

Motion to approve the plan with variances as presented, for 79 Wenham Road: Mr. Mueller

Second: Mr. Borden

Board of Health Meeting, 6/11/19

Discussion:

- Distribution of Donation box regulations Mr. Forgue I hand delivered the regulations. There were a couple that said they were going to get rid of the boxes rather than pay the fee. Mr. Forgue I think there were 7 places that I went to. They should come in by the beginning of July.
- Illegal dumping Mr. Forgue We exchanged some emails with attorney. The response from the attorney was that he would put together some simple regulations. When I receive it, I will present it to you.
- Tipping fees Mr. Forgue Any change that we would think about at this point would only be good for the next 5 months. When the contract ends in 2020, fees will need to go up anyway.
- 15 Holmes Ave Exposed Sewage Mr. Forgue I received a complaint that septic was discharging on to the road. I visited several times and never saw it. I spoke with the complainant, she had some video for me. I went to the owner and it is a pump system (only 3 years old). It's in a setting that should not have a problem. It was designed by Outback. I told the owners that they needed to be proactive with getting this fixed. They are upset, they spent 20K on the system. It is on a little bit of a slope. The engineer indicated to me that they have all kinds of people living there and have burdened the system. I suggested to Outback that we meet there and do a test. My hope is that it is a simple fix. I will update you when I have anything.

Other Business:

Minutes – May 14, 2019

Motion to approve the minutes of May 14, 2019, as written: Mr. Mueller

Second: Mr. Borden

Approved: Unanimous (2-0)

Correspondence:

Next meeting date:

Board of Health Meeting, 6/11/19

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 9, 2019 at 5:00 P.M.	
Adjournment –	
	Motion to adjourn at 5:25 PM: Mr. Mueller Second: Mr. Borden Approved: ∰Unanimous (2-0)
	÷
Board of Health Meeting, 6/11/19	